





Reports for Two Crews Who Did Trail Maintenance on 10K North Trail
on Wednesday, May 18, 2022

Rav Nicholson and Sam Beard

o
1. Report for Dan Benton’s Crew (Dan, Eric Russell, and Rav Nicholson hiked to the wilderness sign.)

Our crew found no windfalls blocking the trail.  However, we cut back several logs protruding onto the trail: two 12”, one 15”, and two 5”. We also removed two roots that were obvious trip hazards and removed two 5” snags hanging above the trail. This past winter, Dan and Jerry Carroll limbed and bucked a humongous conifer (about ½ way to the Wilderness sign) with chain saws to create a temporary pass-through that deviates from the original trail tread. Chain saw work will be required in the future to restore access to the original trail.

Rav Nicholson


2. Report for Sam Beard’s Crew (Sam, Cliff Giles, and Don Carnicom hiked about ¼ mile from the trailhead.)

Our crew hiked in only about one-quarter mile where we found a 10-inch Douglas fir and a 19-inch Engelmann spruce a few feet above the trail. We bucked the smaller tree quickly with a 5-1/2-foot crosscut saw and then began to work on the larger tree that was too high to cut over the trail. We made the first cut several feet off the trail where the log was low enough to cut with the crosscut saw. The log fell down and was then low enough at the trail where we made two additional cuts. 

Sam Beard
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The first cut in the 10-inch Douglas fir has been completed. A second cut in the Douglas fir was made
 on the left side of the trail tread. Note how high the second log is in the background. 
All photos by Cliff Giles unless noted otherwise
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L to R: Don Carnicom and Sam Beard starting to cut the large spruce at a place where the log was low enough for them
 to operate the crosscut saw. Both sawyers were standing on branches on the ground.
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The first cut on the spruce has been completed. The cut end of the large part of the log is in the center of the photo. 
The end of the smaller part of the log is to the right of the photo center and slightly below the center.
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L to R: Sam Beard and Cliff Giles making the second cut on the 19-inch spruce. The felling saw cuts well and is lighter
 than a wide bucking saw. Photo by Don Carnicom
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The second cut in the large log has been completed. The smaller part of the cut log to the right of the photo center
 was rolled away from the trail tread.
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Don Carnicom completing the third cut in the spruce.
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Cliff and Sam at the edge of the trail tread where the third cut was made on this log.
Photo by Don Carnicom
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Sam and Don standing on the sides of the cleared trail.
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